OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST 

FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 10/20/08
PROJECT-  The Dalles Dam
RESPONSE DATE-  10/22/2008
Description of the problem
TDA has just been informed that the GDACs OPTO install will require replacing and IO for units 3 and 4.  This will take units 3 and 4 out of automatic control.  The Project would like to minimize operation of units 3 and 4 by moving them to last on/first off to the extent possible.  They would remain in that status until the IO is replaced.  There is currently no timeframe given for when that will be complete.

Type of outage required

Units 3 and 4 will no longer be in automatic control, though they will still be available for operation in manual control.  
Impact on facility operation
The Project would like to operate out of FPP unit priority by moving units 3 and 4 to the end of the list.  
Length of time for repairs

The work is set to begin 24 October 2008.  The end date is yet unknown.
Expected impacts on fish passage
According to Project Fisheries, given the time of year, it is believed that as long as units 1, 2 and 5 remain in operation, the fishways should be OK.  Battelle will not be affected by the change in unit priority.

Comments from agencies

NOAA Fisheries- This outage should have little negative effect this time of year, however, I would like to see an end date put in the request, at least some ballpark date.   This outage would likely effect forebay hydraulics which may have some negative effect on sluiceway effectiveness.  I have no idea what the magnitude of the effect would be on adult fallback and eventually, kelt passage, but an effect is possible and should be avoided to the extent you can.  Thanks, Gary
No other agency has responded at this time.

Final results
TDA explained that the project received separate funds from NWP for upgrades to be performed on T-2 and T-4 this fiscal year.  T-4 is not installed yet, and due to work loads and manning, this is a good time to perform the upgrade to MU3 and MU4 and utilize it as an opportunity as a learning platform as well.  A tentative completion date of 15 December was given.
The work is expected to move ahead as coordinated.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

541-374-4552 Bonneville Office
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